

## LOOKING BACK

25 YEARS AGO - MAY 21, 1953

IMPORTANT CITIZENS' MEETING - The big question in Terrace Bay lately has been "Do we get an artificial ice Arena and Curling Rink for Terrace Bay?" This matter has been fully investigated and plans have been drawn to include an Arena, Curling Rink, Bowling Alleys, Billiards Room, Library, Lounge, Snack Bar and Games and Meeting Rooms. If Terrace Bay residents wish to proceed with this venture it is going to require the help of the people of the community.

20 YEARS AGO - MAY 22, 1958

The marriage of Rachel Claimmont, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Clairmont of Noranda, Quebec to Kent William Johnson, son of Mr. and Mrs. Axel Johnson of Savoff, Ontario was solemnized in a double ring ceremony Saturday morning at 10 o'clock by Father E.A. Gallagher in St. Martin's Roman Catholic Church.

Last Thursday, May 15 a bush fire started in the vicinity of Terrace Bay and due to a high wind spread rapidly in an easterly direction. Due to the quick action this fire was held by 6 p.m. that night and was under control by Friday noon. There were about 125 men fighting the fire in relays of 65 to 70 men at a time.

15 YEARS AGO - MAY 23, 1963

At the annual meeting of the Terrace Bay Figure Skating Club the election of officers took place: President - Jim Cummings, Vice President - Ken Turner, Secretary - Betty Ollen-Bittle, Treasurer - Marge Hamilton, Directors - Ann Hartman, Lil Harris, Gertrude Cotton, Marge Hayes.

Results of the election of officers for the Ladies Curling Club were as follows: President - Sylvia Duquette, Past President - Betty Bouchard, 1st Vice - Aggie Sinkins, 2nd Vice - Marj Hamilton, Secretary - Norma Crockford, Treasurer - Jean Megraw, Directors - Vivian Hanna, Ann Eatour, Alycejoy Blom.

WEEKEND SPECIALS: Lettuce - 2/49¢. Bacon - 65¢/1b. Turkeys - 47¢/1b. Celery - 35¢ each.

10 YEARS AGO - MAY 23, 1968

White and yellow Shasta daisies and white cathedral tapers adorned the altar of St. Berchman's Roman Catholic Church at Rossport when Carol Anne Hubelit became the bride of Roy Hector Rochon at an eleven o'clock cermony recently.

5 YEARS AGO - MAY 24, 1973

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Boudreau were honoured at a surprise party to celebrate their 25th wedding anniversary (June 19, 1973).

1 YEAR AGO - MAY 26, 1977

Confederation College Graduates 1977: Joanne L. Bergeron, Kirk Fischer, David Lamoureux, Judy A. Lengyel, and Patrick O'Connor.

## M. DEBORAH STEWART

BARRISTER & SOLICITOR

wishes to announce that her office has moved to the rear office in the

Terrace Bay Community Credit Union effective May 8th, 1978

P.O. BOX 220 TERRACE BAY

825-9212

ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS - Inquiries Welcomed, Anwers Confidential. Phone 824-2768 or Write Box 466, Schreiber. Meet-ings Wednesday evenings and Sunday mornings, Schreiber Town Hall.

CARD OF THANKS - I would like to thank the Dostors, nurses and staff of McCausland Hospital for their kindness shown me while I was in hospital. Also thanks to my friends and family who visited and sent cards and flowers. Thank you one and all.

Martha Huller.

CARD OF THANKS - Mr. and Mrs. Jacques Mageau and family wishes to thank everyone in Terrace Bay and Schreiber for all the food and cards received when their son Andre passed away on May the 2nd. The people of these towns have been very good and considerate to us. A million thanks to everyone.

CARD OF THANKS - I would like to thank all those people who helped to support my hookey pools for the benefit of the hospital fund and the retarded children. Your kindness was greatly appreciated.

Sincerely, Addie Beaulieu.

CARD OF THANKS - The Schreiber Cancer Society would like to thank the people of Schreiber, Walkers Lake and Rossport for donating to the campaign this year. A special thanks to all the canvassers and to those who organized the campaign. Campaign total \$2191.95. In Memoriam card total for the year \$1012.00,

CARD OF THANKS - The Canadian Cancer Society - Terrace Bay
Branch wish to express their sincere thanks to the canvassers
who gave so willingly of their time and to the donors for
their generosity in the April Campaign. Total proceeds +
\$1697.00. Canvassers: B. Wallin; V. Kostiuk; J. Bozeo;
B. Harper; G. Heenan; H. Brooks; L. Sechesky; A. Chepelsky;
M. O'Neil; R. Poole; E. Falzetta; D. Marcella; A. Johnston;
S. Sadowick; J. Fisher; J. Sopel; R. McBride; R. Corrigan;
R. Cornfield. Donors: Terrace Bay Ladies Community Church Afternoon Group; Waghern's Pharmacy Ltd.; Silver Birch
Chapter #264. Thank you for your kind support.
Canadian Cancer Society.
Campaign Chairman - M. Hale
Campaign Co-Chairman - L. Harris

CARD OF THANKS - We wish to express our sincere thanks to the many people who helped make our Penny Auction a success, especially those who donated prizes and baking, sold raffle tickets, and helped at the hall.

Raffle winners were Fat Burton and Audrey Morgan both of Schreiber.